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THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc. 

Club NEWSLETTER Date Monday 11 October-Mtg 2558 

Postal Address PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074 

Secretary: 0412 236 503 (Frank Orlando) rcc9510secretary@gmail.com 

Club Email: campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au  Web: www.campbelltown.Rotaryclub.org.au 

Shed contact numbers:  Arrange Pickups: 8337 3377.  

Bulletin Editor: Bruce Barnes – Phone 0407 724 699, email: editor20rcc@gmail.com  

 

 Rotary International President: Shekhar Mehta  District Governor 9510: Jeff Neale & wife Jenny  

 

If you are unable to perform your duties, PLEASE ARRANGE a SUBSTITUTE and advise your 

replacement to David Munro 0418 845 644. If bringing Guests, please advise David. 

IF YOU ARE GOING TO BE DELAYED STARTING YOUR DUTIES, PLEASE ORGANISE A ROTARIAN TO 

DEPUTISE FOR YOU UNTIL YOU CAN GET THERE.                               More info   Here 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

2021-

2022 

BOARD 

OF  

 

 

             

 

               DATE 

2021 

 

 

 

Mon 18th       

October 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

 

Mon 25th       

October 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

 

Mon 1st 

November 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

 

Mon 11th       

November 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 
Speaker Aryan Banerjee 

Ashlea Leach 

Emily Hartwell 

Ali Neyssi 

 

Martin Haese 

  

 

 

Program 

 

RYLA AWARDS 

 

 

BUSINESS SA 

MELBOURNE 

CUP 

PARTNER’S 

NIGHT 

 

Chair Maria Figg Jane Gascoigne Denise Dinham  

Rotary 

Information 

Peter Allen Aaron Stobie   

Plaques & 

Fellowship 

Dean Crook Tony Laggozzino   

Cashier 1 Nigel Quadros Elizabeth Gagliardi   

Cashier 2 Paul Trotta Sarah Hennessey   

Steward 1 Kevin O’Neill Brian Stevens   

Steward 2 

 

Don Marcoionni Vince Belperio   

Raffle Bruce Davis Dean Fleming   

TIME 6:00 FOR 6.30 PM 6:00 FOR 6.30 PM 6:30 FOR 7:00 PM 6:00 FOR 6.30 PM 

Remarks  COMMUNITY FELLOWSHIP  

mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/shekhar-mehta-says-serving-others-changes-lives-including-our-own
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor-21-22
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/667a71c5-0992-431d-b9e1-9b607c5c59a5/1/
https://www.rotary.org/en/2018-19-rotary-president-selected


Page 2 of 12 

 
2021-2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS: -  

PRESIDENT  Stephany Martin  

VICE PRESIDENT   Jim Silvestri 

PRESIDENT ELECT Michael McCabe  

IMM PAST PRESIDENT Vince Belperio 

SECRETARY  Frank Orlando 

TREASURER  Babu Kanagasabai  

COMMUNITY SERVICE Elizabeth Gagliardi 

FUNDRAISING  Jim Silvestri 

INTERNATIONAL               Margaret Northcote 

MEMBERSHIP                  Damian Leach 

Fellowship Denise Dinham  

PUBLIC IMAGE                     Alyssa Morran 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE Jane Gascoigne  

YOUTH                    Maria Figg 

PI wants your PI articles or photos -Please email to  
RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com  
 

List of Committee Members is Here  

   

Club Support Officers 

Welfare Officer:  Peter Rumbelow  8337 5249 / peter@rumbelow.net 

Sergeant:  Aaron Stobie  0431 213 870 /  aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au 

Attendance: David Munro  0418 845 644/: davidrmunro@icloud  

Auditor: Dean Crook  

Bulletin:  Bruce Barnes 0407 724 699 / editor20rcc@gmail.com 

Historian: Peter Rumbelow  

Photographer: Enzo Piperone 

Program: Damian Leach  

Property: Bill Allan  
Public Officer: Jeff Neale 

Risk Management: Michael McCabe  

Rotary Information: Damian Leach  

Sound: Frank Augello   

Youth Protection: Michael McCabe 

Art Show Convenor: TBC 

CROE - Mal Hansen 

Shed Convenor :  TBC ( Deputy: John Russo)  

 

 
• After  Sergeant Aaron’s invocation & loyal 

toast, President Stephany welcomed members,  

guests & visitors. 

o Makeups were reported by Jane 

Gascoigne,Damian Leach & Dean Crook  

o President Steph reminded members of Jenny 

Neale’s chosen charity allkids for her DG’s partners 

project.  
Please support Jenny & her chosen charity in any way you 

can- Either by helping her out in her role; providing assistance 

if needed, or just attending or promoting the allkids 

fundraising events. There is a fun afternoon fundraiser 

function, with live music, on Sunday the 14th November at 

the Burnside Ballroom $25 person 2pm-5pm. 

 

Please see the flyer.  

 

  Hope to see as many as possible from the club there. 

  Book  HERE  
 

 

mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/83e7eb1b-e358-4f57-aff6-259e8b4a374f/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud
mailto:editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.allkids.org.au/
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=809930&
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• Secretary Frank Orlando announced: -  

o “We have received some artwork from the kids at the Paradise Primary School in 

appreciation for the new Garden Fence that was supplied & erected as a Youth Committee 

Project.  “Frank passed the artwork around. (Editor: please refer to Club Notice Board). 

o Tonight is committee night. 

o Campbelltown Council is calling for nominations for Citizens of the year awards (as below) :-  

Do you know someone who makes the Campbelltown Community a better place? 
Nominate them for an Award! 

Council will be seeking nominations for extraordinary achievements by people from our 
community in the following categories: 

• Citizen of the Year Award 
To be eligible for next year’s Award, the person must be an Australian 
Citizen. 

• Young Citizen of the Year Award 
To be eligible for next Year’s Award, the person must be an Australian 
Citizen under 30 years of age on January 26, 2022. 

• Senior Citizen of the Year Award 
To be eligible, the person must be an Australian Citizen and over the 
age of 60 on January 26, 2022. 

This is your chance to recognise the most deserving members of our 
community. Your nomination could lead to someone special being recognised with an award at 
the Council’s Australia Day celebrations next year. 

Complete the online Nomination Form or download a nomination form: 

• 2022 Nomination Form - Citizen of the Year 
(PDF) 

• 2022 Nomination Form - Senior Citizen of the 
Year (PDF) 

• 2022 Nomination Form - Young Citizen of the 
Year (PDF) 

Nominations close on Friday 19 November 2021. 

For more information contact Caroline Moeller on 8366 9239 or mail@campbelltown.sa.gov.au. 

• Fellowship Director Denise Dinham announced the Melbourne 

Cup Fellowship Night which will be on Monday, 1st November 2021, 

6.30pm for 7pm & is a Partners Night. 

This will be a great fellowship night, with lots of fun. So out with the best 

clothes & join us for a fun night.              Please see flyer. 

 

• Community Services Director, Elizabeth Gagliardi, reminded all of the  Community Connections  

Café this Wed 10:30am -1pm at the Margary Dunn Centre ,137 Montacute Rd Campbelltown. Right 

next to the meals on wheels. Please contact her for more details or to volunteer  0403 602 999  

 

• Visiting Rotarian Sandy Sumsion, Deputy Governor Areas, Secretary of her local Rotary 

Club at Roxby and a former member of this Club  for nearly 9 years in the late 80’s -90’s said 

hello to Club members, & spoke briefly on her new role in the District. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=LOarLQMikEqlTiCItvc726tfddF19u1Dq6g5SwXnT7lUODU3VFpUTkhOQ0tQNVJaMFNZSFlZVlVPSC4u
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0031/236758/2022-Australia-Day-Nomination-Form-Citizen-of-the-Year-editable.pdf
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0031/236758/2022-Australia-Day-Nomination-Form-Citizen-of-the-Year-editable.pdf
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0028/235972/2022-Australia-Day-Nomination-Form-Senior-Citizen-of-the-Year-editable.pdf
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0028/235972/2022-Australia-Day-Nomination-Form-Senior-Citizen-of-the-Year-editable.pdf
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0015/236211/2022-Australia-Day-Nomination-Form-Young-Citizen-of-the-Year-editable.pdf
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0015/236211/2022-Australia-Day-Nomination-Form-Young-Citizen-of-the-Year-editable.pdf
mailto:mail@campbelltown.sa.gov.au
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• Visiting Rotarian Betty Gebert, said  October is Mental Health Month &  spoke on 

the origins of Australian Rotary Health’s & the recent Mental Health Fundraiser Lift 

the Lid / Hat Day which was held on the 10th Oct . Australian Rotary Health was 

started by Rotarian Ian Scott. Read about it HERE  and the ARH site is HERE . 

Betty ran a raffle in aid of ARH on the night which raised $57. 

 

 
ROTARY INFORMATION 

John Schubert  

My Year as President 1987 – 1988 

 
 

Member Athar Yagoub proudly  introduced John Schubert.  

John attended Burnside Primary school before going onto Pulteney Grammar, he started work in January 

1956, in the family business of Schubert & Sons, Monumental Masons, becoming the 4th generation 

Schubert to enter the business, which was established in 1862 in the then village of Hahndorf. 

 

He became a director in the company in 1970 and then Managing Director in 1976.  

 

In 1997, after 41 years in the industry, John was recognised by the then 

Apprenticeships and Training Board as a Master Monumental Mason, 

qualified to train apprentices in all aspects of Monumental Masonry. 

 

John’s life in Rotary began in 1977 when he joined the Rotary Club of 

Campbelltown, he has served as Vice President (four times), Secretary 

(twice), Director (many times) and Sergeant. He became President of 

the Rotary Club of Campbelltown in 1987-1988. 

 

He has also been very active in his Church, serving on the Church 

Council of the Flinders St. Lutheran Church for over 20 years.  

 

John and his wife Gwenda are now both adjusting very well to 

retirement, enjoying fishing and relaxing at their holiday home on Yorke Peninsula, they have three 

children, eight grandchildren and two Great Grandchildren. Their son, Steven, is now managing the 

family business working with his elder sister as his Office Manager, which can sometimes lead to an 

interesting situation. 

 

John then spoke on his year as RCC President 1987 – 1988 

 

To try to get this year in to perspective, this was the year that Aaron Stobie was born! 34 Years ago, when 

I was 49 years old. 

On the 29th June 1987 I was inducted by Past 

President Dean Fleming to be the 21st 

President of the Rotary Club of Campbelltown 

and the Board for this year consisted of my 

secretary Ted Fletcher, Vice President David 

Richards, President Elect Ian Reddy, Past 

President Dean Fleming, Treasurer Alwyn 

Shepherd and Director of Community Service 

PDG Kevin Parkinson, Director of International 

John Whitfield, Project Director (a bearded) Mal 

Hansen, Vocational Service Director Stan 

McFee and Youth Director Kerrin March. 

I also had Reg Bennett responsible for printing 

and posting the Bulletin every week, Duncan 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ian_Scott_(Rotarian)
https://australianrotaryhealth.org.au/?gclid=CjwKCAjw8KmLBhB8EiwAQbqNoFa7NMbaIVGs-zEr4YU0IA00DzQXNNukfM-Vyh6WXQuOLD-tHZ3OcxoCCYYQAvD_BwE
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Elsdon was in charge of Fellowship, Reg Neale was on Program and Tony Uren was my sergeant. 

To paraphrase from my report for the year – it is almost impossible to summarise a year in a brief report. 

As a Club we shared grief and sorrow, laughter, frustration, work, and more work.  

Being President of our Club, a position that I had previously held awe, was a great honour and I would not 

have missed it for the world. 

Under the Chair of Kevin Parkinson, the 

major project for the year was the building 

of a Secure Garden at the North Eastern 

Community Hospital. This was a project that 

was under the watchful eye of past member 

Kevin Hales and cost $13,500-00, which was 

exactly half of the total money raised for the 

year. Most of the members of the Club 

attended the working bees at some time or 

other and we all had, I am sure, a sense of 

achievement and satisfaction in recognising 

that our reward of the many hours of work 

was knowing the benefit to the people and 

patients of the Hospital.  We also demolished a house at Scott Creek and raised $2,366-00 from the sale of 

the materials. This amount just about covered the cost of the Band-Aids given out to members.  

I would like to share a quote from Kevin Parkinson from his report on Community Service. 

 “This is a marvelous committee to work on. Other committees work hard to raise the money which 

we can spend in serving the community. Our thanks must go to the Project and Art Show Committees for, 

without their commitment to fundraising we would merely be a discussion group. The fact that the 

Community Service committee has had a year of solid achievement is a consequence of Service above 

Self of all of our Club members.” 

My personal high for the year had to be the 

celebration of our 1,000th meeting on the 30th 

Nov 87. There were several reasons for this – 1) it 

was the only meeting for the year that we achieved 

a true 100% attendance – 2) We had a total of 162 

members and guests in attendance - 3) I had the 

pleasure of meeting and befriending Past World 

Rotary International President Clem Renouff, who 

as our guest speaker posed the question “Dare we 

Stand on our Record?”  

Under the Chairmanship of Stan McPhee, the 

Vocational committee arranged a careers 

information night at Campbelltown High School 

(now Charles Campbell), we held a debate on 

whether women should be allowed in Rotary – 

which was very informative and entertaining - and we visited some members’ places of business with 

Peter Rumbelow (who was then Chief Manager of Property at the Bank of SA) arranging a visit to the 

new State Bank building and David Tuckwell organised a visit to Top Brand Fertilizer, we also visited 

Bennett’s Pottery at Magill. 

Mal Hansen was Chairman of the then Project Committee (now 

Fundraising) and was responsible for the Annual Auction and Jumble 

Sale. One of the traditions of that time was to have a Post Auction BBQ 

or Chinese, where we would swap stories of the day. (The later the hour 

the better the stories). We had many other fundraising projects including, 

District Governors Port, Theatre Nights, Pickled Onions Nights and Quiz 

nights. We trialed two Shed Sales in Benjamin Street, mainly to help 

reduce the clutter of the Shed, and it was recommended that these should 

become a regular event.  

The Art Show was managed by Graham Wallis and we received a 

total of 860 entries. 162 paintings were sold and together with the sales 
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from porcelain and other funds achieved a gross profit of $9,734-00. All together under Malcolm the 

committee raised over $27,000-00 for the year, which was a fantastic result – although we actually 

managed to spend over $28,000-00 on all our projects!  

 

Another milestone was achieved under the guidance of David 

Richards who, as our Club Polio Plus Chairman, with his committee 

and the Fellowship Committee, organised a Woolshed Dance that was 

held in a shed on the property of Elliott and Pauline Musolino’s at 

Houghton. The music for the night was Country and Western provided 

by Johnny Mac. This night along with sales of Raffle tickets, theatre 

and film nights successfully exceeded all fund-raising expectations in 

not only meeting but surpassing our Club target of $10,000-00, when 

they raised $10,500-00 making our Club the highest contributor to the 

Polio Plus campaign in the then District 952.  

 

My Sergeant-at-arms was Tony Uren who confessed that he didn’t always state “The Truth” and it 

wasn’t always “Fair to all Concerned” 

We received 4 resignations through the year and inducted 6 new members – including John Bennett. 

Not all of the projects were winners, I quote from the late Gill Williams – who 

reported on The Probus Club, was the Club 

Almoner, Historian and also held the     ill-fated 

position of Librarian.  “Our Club library, 

conceived in ecstasy, has been aborted by 

indifference. I recommend that this project be 

abandoned. “   

It didn’t quite see the year out! 

 

Following my year as President I was asked to be Assistant Governor 

to Group 6, which included Unley, Brownhill Creek, Mitcham, 

Eastwood and Hyde Park clubs, 

I then served on various district committees for the next 14 years. 

 

President Steph thanked John for such an informative & interesting 

talk on his Presidency & what went on in his year. He has rekindled fond memories for some and 

enlightened others who were not there those 30+ years ago. Thank you so much John . 

 G’day Possums–this is your page & remember “If it is to be- it is up to me.” Val & Mal’s 

motto  
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Latest District Publications Links are Here > 

Rotary Matters , October District Classifieds , Rotary Down Under , 

Rotary on the Move Zone 8. ,  District 9510 Website ; RDU Supplies 

 
Some great artworks 

from the Paradise 

Primary School kids 

showing their appreciation for the School’s  

new garden fence . (-A  Youth  project 

from our Club.) 

 

•  Margaret Beare  spoke 

recently  on the devastating effect of 

covid in Bali & Indonesia. All it takes 

is $1 a day to feed a family and she is 

seeking donations . 

Please  Contact Margaret on 0418 830 343 

if you wish to help. 

 

• Info & Registration details for  

Rotary Youth Programs April 2022 -

Apply Now.    

More info HERE 

 

 

• Club Membership fees/Subs 2021-2022 are Now Due –Click HERE for More Info 

 

 Please contact Babu on 0418 851 655  

 
 

o Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA-for 18-25yo) April 19- Mon April 25 

please contact Maria Figg 0421 986 508, Youth Director RCC 

 

• The Rotary Foundation- Information about donating to Rotary’s own charity here. 

 

• Please visit and explore the new Club Runner website here   
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/   Once you logon you can check that your personal 

information is correct and you can easily update it. The site is a a great resource & promotion tool  

for all Club & Rotary Information.  If you are not sure of your login name or password, please 

contact  Alyssa Morran our PR Director .   

 

• Club History- for copies of any club photos/info etc., please provide the secretary with a USB greater 

than 12GB together with a Gold Pot donation and she will happily copy them for you.  

 

• Club Wine for sale-Please contact Brett Coombs 0421 323 699 to order.  

 

• Vocational Committee always seeking nominations for Pride of Workmanship and 

Business Excellence Awards. Please contact Jane Gascoigne. 

 

 

 

 

https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/rotarymatters/oct2021/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/b780f30a-27fd-44d8-895d-062e41df6daa/1/
https://epubs.media/rotarydownunder/ezine/2021/643/
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/onthemove/jun2021/
https://rotary9510.org/
http://rdusupplies.com.au/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/c8d0b751-fc5b-4d34-a9b7-bc3dafda1518/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/d3593291-3110-4bcb-8767-da95d1e260e7/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/4d034039-8e94-4bf6-ae83-3d0850aa2d0c/1/
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/
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•   Campbelltown City Council Website is HERE  

o Want to know what is happening in Campbelltown 

Council? Then why not look at the informative & great 

video of Mayor Jill Whittaker’s, latest  Campbelltalk  

            Link is  HERE  

 

•  The University of the Third Age (U3A) is a not-for-profit organisation providing a shared 

learning environment for people over 50 who are not working more than 20 hours per week. 

The U3A Campbelltown South Australia is allied with U3A SA and is one of many U3As in 

South Australia, other states of Australia and around the world. Link HERE 

 

• Love Campbelltown Face Book site is HERE  

 

 
Fines session by  Sgt Aaron (0431 213 870 aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au)   -Who did not 

attend the Magill Sunrise Market ? ; Kevin Parken’s granddaughter was in the Advertiser visiting an 

indigenous art gallery ; John Schubert  had a pickle night in his year -sounds like fun , let’s do it 

again !; Fine all those with red hair…. 

  

Welfare officer’s Report- (Please contact Peter Rumbelow on 0402 844 304 or peter@rumbelow.net )              

No Report . 

For all those who are unwell, under treatment or convalescing and are mentioned in this 

column your Rotary family are sincerely thinking of you and your loved ones as your 

welfare and health are of concern to us all. May you get better soon. 

 
• Birthdays, Anniversaries Absences (to next meeting)  

Birthdays-Members:  Gus D (27 Sept), Reg N (29 Sept)  

Birthdays-Partners: Jim B (22 Sept), Mary D (24 Sept), Tina E (28 Sept), Renata A(Oct8) 

Induction Anniversaries: Graham W (1/10/2016)  

Leave of Absence Register:  Brad Silby 29 July 2021 to 30 June 2022        

  

 

Rotary Diary Dates & Notices 

 
• Every Tuesday at the Shed:  A great social event for all members and partners and the backbone of 

our fundraising. Note Shed sales are generally the last Saturday of the month except as shown in red 

italics: - Subject to Covid Restrictions 

• 2nd & 4th Wednesday of each month- The Community Connections Café – (run by volunteers from 

the Club and Council) Contact Elizabeth Gagliardi- 0403 602 999. See Flyer  

 

• Sunday 14 November -Blazing Hot Afternoon-Allkids Fundraiser -2:00 pm - 5:00 pm. A fund-

raising event organised on behalf of the Rotary Club of Campbelltown for the DG partner's project. 

Live music by The Embers playing music from the 50's, 60's & 70's. 

All funds raised will be donated to 'All Kids' - an education program for children in Cambodia. 

BYO - your own picnic basket - food, drink, glasses - bring all you need for a fun afternoon. 

$25 per person. WHERE? The Burnside Ballroom cnr Greenhill Rd & Portrush Roads, 

Book Here  

• Friday 19 November 2021-Nominations close for Campbelltown Council’s citizen of the Year 

Award. 

https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/council/latest-news/campbelltalk-october-2021
https://u3acampbelltownsa.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/LOVECampbelltown/
mailto:aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210906-2554-RI/peter@rumbelow.net
https://www.allkids.org.au/
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=809930&
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Link HERE  

 

• Sat Nov 20- Porchetta- see Frank Augello for details  

 

• Sat 27th November -RC of Kent Town-007 Bond Movie Event-No Time to Die - 3:30 pm - 7:00 

pm Capri Theatre141 Goodwood Road, Goodwood SA 5034. Cost $22 Cons $20  

Book Here  See Flyer  

 

• Friday April 1-Sunday 3 April 2022-Barossa Rotary District Conference at Tanunda 

There is a fun Quiz night planned for the Friday night of the District Conference as entertainment and 

all the proceeds will go the DG Jeff’s wife Jenny’s chosen charity All Kids 

Visit the District Conference Site For more info ,accommodation & registration is HERE  

Note Early Bird Registration Discount runs out at end of November 2021. 

  

 
Meeting Stats             (Gold Pot)   

Attendance:  

 74%                   

Gold Pot:     

$43.45 

 

Sergeant: 

 $66.21 

 

Raffle:   

$82

 
    President’s Thought for the week    

 

 "A goal is not always meant to be reached, it often serves simply as something to aim at"  

 -- Bruce Lee   

 Editor’s Corner Any errors, omissions, missing links, or if not receiving emailed newsletter please let me know. If anyone has 

any contributions to make to the newsletter, please catch up on meeting night or email me with your content. Electronic 

format is preferred whenever possible please, as it saves a lot of retyping.   Rotary E clubs Link  Here   

 

https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/council/citizen-of-the-year-awards/coy
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=814760&
https://www.allkids.org.au/about-us/history/
https://rotary9510.org/sitepage/conference-2022
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bruce_Lee
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/
https://herdofhope.com.au/
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